
Road Management Committee Meeting 
Date: April 26, 2022 Time: 6:30 p.m. 

Henniker Highway Garage 
Members Present:  Leo Aucoin, Highway Superintendent; Leon Parker, Committee Chair, Danny 
Aucoin, Michael Flecchia, Tia Hooper, Bill Marko 

Leon Parker called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m. 

1. REVIEW OF 2022 BIDS & PROJECTS

Roadside Mowing Bid: 
Bids received were reviewed. Leon Parker made the motion to Recommend to the Selectmen Field 
Works of NH bid for Roadside mowing. Bill Marko seconded. All were in favor, motion approved 
unanimously.  

VOTED TO RECOMMEND THE BID FROM FIELD WORKS NH FOR ROADSIDE MOWING. 

Chip Seal – Flanders Road: 
Leon Parker made the motion to recommend the bid from All State construction to the Board of 
Selectmen, based on the bids received. Danny Aucoin seconded, all were in favor, approved 
unanimously. 

VOTED TO RECOMMEND TO THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN THE BID FROM ALL STATE 
CONSTRUCTION FOR THE CHIP SEAL PROJECT ON FLANDERS ROAD.  

Culvert Liberty Hill: 
Highway Superintendent made a motion to recommend the bid from Hall Excavating to the Board of 
Selectmen for the Liberty Hill Road culvert construction. Mike Flecchia seconded. All were in favor, 
approved unanimously.  

The Highway superintendent then provided an overview of the bids received and the scope of the project. 
Robust discussion ensued.  

VOTED TO RECOMMEND THE BID FROM HALL EXCAVATING TO THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
FOR THE LIBERTY HILL ROAD CULVERT CONSTRUCTION. 

Paving Bid:  
The Highway Superintendent provided an overview of the bids received and noted that Tia Hooper 
assisted in the comparison chart that was being presented.  

Mike Flecchia made a motion to recommend the bid from Busby Construction based to the Board of 
Selectmen, based on unit price. Danny Aucoin seconded. All were in favor motion approved unanimously. 

VOTED TO RECOMMEND THE BID FROM BUSBY CONSTRUCTION BASED TO THE BOARD OF 
SELECTMEN, BASED ON UNIT PRICE.   

Other Bids Outstanding 
Bridge Deck Bid - Still have a draft out for the bridge bid.  
Main Street drainage project, expected in at $150K. There are multiple culverts to be replaced. 

The committee then reviewed funding remaining for projects based on bids received. 

Motion to adjourn was made and seconded. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:59 p.m. 

APPROVED: JULY 26, 2022


